Date:

Time:

MUNICIPALITY OF BETHEL PARK
SPECIAL MEETING

REORGANIZATION OF COUNCIL

January 2, 2018

6:00 p.m.

Place of Meeting: Municipal Building

Meeting called to order by Mayor Allen.

I.

Roll Call:

Present: Council Members Consolmagno, Gibbons, Hannan, McLean,
Moury, O'Brien and Mayor Allen

Absent: Council Members Harrison, Dixon and Colella

Also Present: Shawn Arbaugh, Municipal Manager and Solicitor Robert

McTiernan,

Mayor Allen asked for nominations for the position of President of Council.
Mr. O’Brien nominated Timothy Moury for President of Bethel Park Council.

Motion by Mr. Hannan to Close Nominations for the position of Council President,
seconded by Mrs. Gibbons.

Roll Call for Closing_the Nominations of Timothy Moury for President of Council:
Council Members Consolmagno, Gibbons, Hannan, McLean, Moury and O’Brien voted
Yes. Motion Carried by Vote of 6 - 0.

Roll Call for Vote on the Nomination of Timothy Moury for the position of President of
Council: Council Members Consolmagno, Gibbons, Hannan, McLean, Moury and
O’Brien voted Yes. Motion Carried by Vote of 6 - 0.
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At this time Mayor Allen turned the meeting over to Council President Moury.,
3. President Moury asked for nominations for the position of Vice President of Council.
Mr. O’Brien nominated James Hannan for the position of Vice President.

Motion by Mr. McLean to Close the Nominations for the position of Vice President of
Council, seconded by Mrs. Gibbons.

Roll Call for Closing the Nominations for Council Vice President: Council Members

Consolmagno, Gibbons, Hannan, McLean, Moury and O’Brien voted Yes. Motion Carried
by Vote of 6 - 0.

Roll Call for Vote on the Nomination of James Hannan for the position of Council Vice
President: Council Members Consolmagno, Gibbons, Hannan, McLean, Moury and
O’Brien voted Yes. Motion Carried by Vote of 6 - 0.

Council President Moury thanked everyone for their support. He said there has never been
a finer Council, Mayor and members of staff and although they have had some differences
in the past, there have been more good days than bad. But as a group, their ability to work
together, from his perspective, has been successful and they have been able to get many
good things accomplished.

4. Council President Moury then appointed the following standing committee chairpersons.
General, Policy and Finance James McLean
Health, Safety and Welfare Mark O’Brien
Planning and Zoning Paul Dixon
Public Works and Maintenance Lorrie Gibbons

5. Motion to adjourn at 6:13 p.m. All voted Aye.
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